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Address all correspondence to The Secretary

Finance Committee

The Royal Scots Club, Edinburgh, 9th May 2003.

In attendance

	Capt. J. V. Wallace, President
	Kjell Nilsen-Nygaard, Vice President

	E. Walker
	B. Smith

	D. Spence
	P. Owen, Secretary


Apologies

John Banister, the Budget Manager, was absent due to standing in for the President at the Average Adjuster’s Dinner in London.

1. Confirmation of Minutes to Last Meeting
The minutes to the last Finance Committee held on 22nd February had been circulated via mail and the Society’s Web Site Council area to all Committee Members –were confirmed as a true record of the last meeting. 
2. Matters Arising

The Secretary reported on the outcome of the Finance Committee – The new system for annual subscriptions to be paid by Credit Card had been implemented this year, with the assistance of the Marine Society who were processing these payments of behalf of the Society.

The Secretary reported that the Budget for 2003 that had been recommended at the last meeting was agreed by Council last October.

3. Society’s Financial Position

The Secretary reported that the Society’s Audited Annual Accounts and the Benevolent Fund Audited Accounts had been agreed and signed by the President and Budget Manager. The Committee was invited to inspect the accounts in view of their presentation to the following AGM. The Secretary explained the figures, in particular the major differences to the previous years figures.

The Secretary further reported that subscriptions so far received amounted to some £30,000 out of a total anticipated of £35,500. This was satisfactory for this stage of the financial year.

4. Any Other Business

The committee were invited to review the Secretary’s Fee which is an annual exercise previously delayed this year. The Committee agreed to recommend to Council an increase of £500 per annum for 2003, and also recommend  a similar percentage increase for Peter Hicks. Proposed by Bruce Smith and seconded by Eric Walker.

The Secretary raised the subject of the Annual Dinner costs for the information of the Committee. It was agreed that the Society should try to prevent the loss experienced last year from increasing. 

John Wallace proposed a vote of thanks to Paul Owen for all his work, this was supported by all present. 

5. Date of Next Meeting

26th September 2003 (Annual Dinner)

Post Meeting Note – the date of the Annual Dinner has been changed to Friday 3rd October to accommodate the President’s schedule.


